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Report on the Pay & Workforce Strategy

1.
Introduction

Under the terms of the 2004 National Joint Council (NJC) Pay Agreement this authority is required to produce a Pay & Workforce Strategy (PWS) by March 2007.

The PWS is intended to help to improve the performance of the Council. It will do this by:

· analysing our people capacity and the likely demands upon it in order to deliver the Corporate Plan

· ensuring that these people are then appropriately aligned behind the Council’s objectives and priorities, both structurally and culturally

· ensuring fairness and equality in the way we employ and reward our people

· providing the right policies and terms and conditions to attract and retain the best people and to maximise the return from our investment in them

· ensuring that this serves to benefit our community and all its stakeholders through better quality services at an affordable level. 

2.
Pay & Workforce Strategy Project

The PWS project is a complex and demanding project with implications not only for the workforce, but the Council as a whole. The project will be managed using PRINCE2 methodology and a qualified practitioner has been allocated as Project Manger; a project team assembled and draft Project Initiation Document (PID) produced (appendix A).

As reflected in the PID, the strategy will be defined and developed through five, intrinsically linked, work packages that all feed recommendations into a sixth, the PWS Implementation work package. The reason for this is that findings and recommendations from each of the work packages need to be considered holistically to enable full consideration of the implications for the Council.

Trade Union involvement is actively encouraged and a Local Implementation Agreement has been reached with the Unions. CJC have nominated a representative to be the primary Union contact and have a quality control input to the project.  There will be additional Union involvement in each of the individual work packages (see PID).

3. Conclusion

A successful Pay and Workforce Strategy will position the Council to ensure that it has the right people, in the right place, at the right time to facilitate delivery of its objectives.

It is a complex and demanding project, the outcome of which needs to be affordable, practicable and sustainable.

Members are requested to comment on the draft PID and suggest ways in which progress on the project could be presented to CROS in a meaningful and effective way.
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